Department of Public Works
Building xPlanning xZoning xStreets xCode Enforcement

November 9, 2021
Dear Residents of Georgian Trall,

Each Fall, the City of Des Peres and Missouri-American Water Company (MAWC)
exchange a list of potential projects for the next three years. This helps us coordinate
their main replacement projects with our street reconstruction/resurfacing projects. We
were thus taken by surprise this summer/fall when MAWC replaced the main running
underneath the north side of Georgian Trail. Your street was included in our five-year
plan for repairs and drainage correction, but had not appeared on any of MAWC §
project lists.

While there are curb inlets on both the north and south sides at Bansbach (shown in
green below), the only other curb inlet is at the midpoint on the north side. The street is
extremely flat, so water on the south side pools instead of draining properly. In the
image below from February 2020, water can be seen in the southern curbline. It then
slowly seeps into a joint and travels underground.

MAWTC is obligated to replace the northern half of the street to the extent that it was
damaged, in addition to restoring any damage to driveways and yards. But having them
replace the north side now, only for us to come back later and replace the south side,
makes no sense. Plus, it would limit our ability to fix the drainage problem. Instead,
MAWC bid out the required restoration work to get pricing, and will contribute those
funds toward our full reconstruction of the street in 2022.

The Board of Aldermen approved this arrangement at last night § meeting, clearing the

way for work to resume. Before the end of 2021, MAWC will remove the current cold
patch asphalt and place a smooth hot-mix asphalt patch, plus repair all driveway and
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yard damage. At their October 18™" meeting, the Board of Aldermen approved a contract
with Hart Engineering to design the drainage improvements and roadway reconstruction
grades. Over the next few months, Hart will complete that design and obtain MSD
approval for stormwater improvements. We will then bid out the project and reconstruct
the concrete roadway next spring/summer. There will be some inconvenience, but in the
long run you N have a new concrete street that drains properly.

As the project develops, you wil be able to find updates by going to
www.desperesmao.org/projects, then clicking on Georgian Trail. You can also at contact
me at smeyer@desperesmo.org or 314-835-6130.

Sincerely,

Steve Meyer, P.E.
Director of Public Works

CC: Alderman Pound, Alderman Osherow, Mayor Becker
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